UNITED WAY OF GREATER LIMA, INC.

PROCEDURE FOR EVALUATING THE PERFORMANCE OF THE PRESIDENT AND FOR FORMULATING RECOMMENDATIONS REGARDING SALARY ADJUSTMENTS FOR THE PRESIDENT
Annually, usually in April, the Board Chair will issue a performance measurement tool to the United Way Board of Directors requesting input.  The performance measurement tool is accompanied by a memorandum asking for input using a rating scale, and for comments regarding performance and the sufficiency of information provided by the President to volunteers, information that is intended to allow them to do their jobs with understanding of the work to be done and various perspectives to consider.  A postage paid return envelope addressed to the chair is included/and or returned electronically.
Following the receipt of the returns, the Board Chair and the Executive Committee meet to open the returns, review them, and discuss them with the President.  A written report is then presented to the United Way Board of Directors.   The report would include a general overview of the input and any recommendations for additional work or for improvement.

To determine compensation for the President, the Executive Committee reviews data provided by United Way Worldwide on salary and salary ranges for like positions nationwide, in the Midwest region, and by similar fundraising size (currently a Metro III raising between $2,000,000 and $4,999,999).   A survey of Ohio communities of similar size is also made for current salary information for the President; this sometimes produces salary ranges only.   The committee also occasionally looks at any local data that can be found, but such data is usually rare.  All the national information provides various breakdowns by the various percentiles (10th, 25th, 75th and 90th) and the median.

The committee looks at the data, the current pay rate of the President, performance, the economic conditions and the campaign results and makes a recommendation for any adjustment to the United Way Board of Directors.  Pay changes for all staff are generally at the same time.
The Board also looks at data regarding wages for all other positions at UWGL and makes recommendations regarding salary ranges for each position, usually every 2-3 years.
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